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Carrier Notification 
SN91085242 
 
Date: December 9, 2005 
 
To: Competitive Local Exchange Carriers (CLEC) 
 
Subject: CLECs – (Product/Service) – Enhancement to the Optional Daily Usage File – Notification 

of Inclusion of the DS0 Wholesale Local Platform Calling Name in Bulk Billed Exchange 
Message Interface Records 

 
This is to advise that, effective December 20, 2005, BellSouth will enhance the output from the Optional 
Daily Usage File (ODUF) that is sent to DS0 Wholesale Local Platform (WLP) service customers.   
 
Calling Name (CNAM) queries performed on calls terminated to DS0 WLP lines that have CNAM 
service will be included on the ODUF File.  The CNAM query counts will be included in the Exchange 
Message Interface (EMI) 42-50-02 record.  The Text Code field of the EMI 42-50-02 record will contain 
the value 12 to identify the record as representing Bulk Billed CNAM queries. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact your BellSouth Access Daily Usage File/Optional Daily 
Usage File specialist listed below: 
 

Name                  Telephone Number              E-mail Address 
Mary Heard         (205) 321-4321                    Mary.Heard@BellSouth.com 
Denise Mitchell   (205) 321-3509                    Denise.Mitchell@BellSouth.com 
 

Sincerely, 
 
ORIGINAL SIGNED BY PAT FINLEN FOR KRISTEN E. SHORE 
 
Kristen E. Shore – Director 
BellSouth Interconnection Services 
 


